Church Calendar		
Sunday, August 24		
8:30 AM	MORNING WORSHIP	
9:50 AM	Children's Chapel	
10:00 AM	SUNDAY SCHOOL	
11:00 AM	MORNING WORSHIP	
5:30 PM	Season of Prayer in the Chapel	
6:00 PM	EVENING WORSHIP Installation of WIC Officers	
7:00 PM	Evangelism/Church Growth Committee	
	August 27 (NEW SCHEDULE)	
6:30 AM	Men's Bible Study	
5:00 PM		
	CE Committee Meeting	
5:45 PM	FAMILY NIGHT FELLOWSHIP SUPPER	
6:15 PM	Children's Choir (1st-4th grade)	
6:15 PM	Covenant Choir (5th-8th grade)	
6:15 PM	Sr. High Choir (9th-12th grade)	
6:30 PM	Nursery opens (through 9 pm)	
6:55 PM	CAT Kids	
6:55 PM	Covenant Kids	
6:55 PM	Sr. High Bible Study	
6:55 PM	PRAYER MEETING FOR ALL ADULTS	
7:25 PM	ADULT BIBLE STUDY	
7:30 PM	Chancel Choir Rehearsal	
Friday, August 29		
12:00 PM	Men's Fellowship Lunch & Bible Study	

Church Calendar

Scripture Reading for the Week

Psalm 37:39-40

The salvation of the righteous is from the LORD; He is their stronghold in the time of trouble. The LORD helps them and delivers them; He delivers them from the wicked and saves them, because they take refuge in Him. (ESV)

Upcoming Events

August 21	WIC Annual Meeting
August 22	Greenville Drive Church Night
August 24	Installation of WIC Officers
August 24	Evangelism/Church Growth Committee
August 27	NEW Wednesday night schedule begins
August 27	Chancel Choir Rehearsal
August 27	CE Committee Meeting
August 27	Regular CAT Kids/Covenant Kids resumes
August 27	College & 20's Group begins
August 31	Wee Worship Choir resumes
August 31	Rally Day
August 31	Ice Cream Social
Sept. 1	Church Office Closed
Sept. 3	WIC Council
Sept. 3	Pastoral Care Committee Meeting
Sept. 7	Folds' Prayer Time for Missions
Sept. 7-21	Deacon Nominations
Sept. 7	Worship & Music Committee Meeting
Sept. 8	Diaconate Meeting
Sept. 8	Session Meeting
Sept. 9-10	WIC Circles
Sept. 12-14	MISSIONS' CONFERENCE
Sept. 15	Young At Heart resumes
Sept. 16	WIC Tuesday morning Bible Study resumes
Sept. 17	EVANGELISM EXPLOSION BANQUET
Sept. 17	Administration Committee Meeting
Sept. 18	WIC Thursday morning Bible Study begins
Sept. 21	MEMBERSHIP CLASS begins
Sept. 21	Adult Sunday School classes resume
Sept. 21	The Lord's Supper at the morning services
Sept. 24	CE Committee Meeting
Sept. 24	Called Session Meeting
Sept. 26	Jr. & Sr. High 4th Friday Fellowships
Sept. 27	FALL CHURCH PICNIC
Sept. 28	Evangelism/Church Growth Committee
Sept. 28	Deacon Training begins

If you have a date for the September calendar please contact the church office this week. 232-7621, ext. 10 or jgrant@spcgreenville.org

Remembering One Another

Remember in prayer this week the following shut-in member. Also, send her a note of encouragement and/or give her a call.

> Rubye Benchoff 304 Dupont Drive Greenville, SC 29607 235-9958

Praying For One Another

Remember in prayer this week the following members.

Timothy Johnson

Mary Jones

Kathy Karr

Missionary for the Week



We offer counseling to pregnant women experiencing unplanned pregnancies. Bethany's counseling services can also help your family. Our goal is to strengthen families so children have strong, stable, loving homes. Our postadoption counseling services can help you after you adopt a child. Whatever your specific need, we are here to help.

Bethany is currently seeking families for 400 children waiting for their forever family. These children come from different countries, speak different languages, have different needs and different stories, yet they all have one thing in common...the desire to be a part of a loving family.



RALLY DAY Sunday, August 31 10:00 am Church Sanctuary





ICE CREAM SOCIAL



Sunday, August 31

Immediately following the evening worship service.

"Bring your favorite homemade ice cream to share."

Don't miss our last Ice Cream Social of the summer.

2014 Missions Conference

The Missions Committee is planning a Missions Conference on the weekend of September 12-14. Dr. Jon Payne, Ross Hodges and Michael Giuliani from Christ Church Charleston, Rev. Al Lacour from RUF International and Rev. Scott Hill, MTW-Cherokee are our invited guests. Please make plans to join us that weekend for Missions activities.

SPC Ministries Resume

YOUNG AT HEART

Monday, September 15, 11:45 am, Fellowship Hall Cost of catered luncheon is \$7.00 payable at the door. Programs will be provided each month. All ages are encouraged to come join us!

WIC BIBLE STUDY

Tuesday, September 16, 10:00 am, Fellowship Hall Studying the Book of Deuteronomy. Nursery will be provided.

SAVE THE DATE!!

WIC Ladies Retreat: The Great Escape Coming...October 17-18, 2014 Blue Ridge Assembly, Black Mtn. NC



Second Presbyterian Church All Adult Summer Sunday School, 2014 Sanctuary: 10am August 24, 2014

Chapter 13 "How to Attain Contentment" Scott Cook teaching

Good News Club "A Ministry of Child Evangelism Fellowship"

Volunteers are needed to continue our ministry to local elementary school children. Good News Clubs

will begin the week of September 15th. If you are available on Tuesday or Friday afternoons from 2-4 pm, please prayerfully consider how the Lord would have you serve Him as we teach and encourage the children. Volunteers are needed to teach, to shepherd the children weekly (sit with them during club, encourage, listen to verses, be a friend), provide snacks, and pray. Contact Cyndi Player (963-8633) to volunteer or for more info.

Deacon Nominations

Deacon nominations will begin on Sunday, September 7 and end on Sunday, September 21. Please be in prayer for godly men called by God to serve as an officer of the church. Watch for more information on dates, procedures and a list of eligible men in upcoming Heralds.

My sincere gratitude to my Second Pres. Church family for the many kind and thoughtful expressions of love and concern extended to me during my health issues this summer. Most of all, I appreciate your prayers, not just for me but for my son, Rick and all my family. We have seen encouraging signs with Rick and he calls his current condition "his new norm." Thank you indeed for continued prayer for Rick and we will give God all praise and glory for what He has done and what He will do.

Blessings, Lucille Lindsay

Memorial Flowers: Dates Open Aug. 31st; Oct. 12th; Nov. 2nd, 16th & 30th

WIC Annual Meeting



All college-age and above ladies in the church are invited and encouraged to attend the meeting.

Thursday, August 21, 2014 Fellowship Hall 7:00 PM

Agenda:
Election of Officers
Yearly Reports of WIC Activities
Recognition of New Members
Refreshments will be served.

RSVP to Margaret Holman (963-9059).

Installation of the new WIC officers will be Sunday, August 24th at the evening worship service.

Greenville Presbyterian Theological Seminary cordially invites you to attend our 28th Convocation Service at 7 p.m., August 26, in the auditorium of the Academy of Arts behind the seminary campus at 200 E. Main Street, Taylors, SC.

Pastor Arie van Eyk will be the speaker.

New WIC Bible Study

ATTENTION LADIES: A new Bible Study: The Wisdom of God: Seeing Jesus in the Psalms and Wisdom Books, will begin Thursday, September 18th for 10 weeks. This study by Nancy Guthrie replaces the regular Precepts classes. We will meet every Thursday from 9:30-11:30 am in the church conference room. Since the format will be primarily discussion, participants will need to have a book for preparation. Please let Mary Russell (erussell1670@charter.net) know if you plan to attend as books need to be ordered.

The church office will be closed Monday, Sept. 1st for Labor Day.

Membership Class begins Sept. 21st 9:45 am in Classroom C-209.



Holbrook Library

Take advantage of one of SPC's most beloved treasures – the Library. Staffed each week by the Altman's and Mann's the Library has children's literature, DVD's, devotionals, popular Christian Living titles, quality fiction appropriate for youth and adults as well as outstanding commentaries for students of the Word. The Holbrook Library is open Sunday mornings before and after the 11am service and Wednesdays nights.

Membership Class beginning September 21st

Dr. Richard Phillips will lead the fall Membership class each week in room C-209 (Gym Building). Please help the church by making prospective members and visitors aware of the opportunity to take this class.

Nursery

Lori Schvaneveldt & Cassie Therrell coordinate our Nursery ministry, serving newborns through 3 years of age.

Senior High Wednesday Night & SS

9th through 12th graders meet each week in the Sr. High room (S-308) and are taught by Director of Student Ministries, Scott Cook.

Sunday School for Adults

ACTS Class Intergenerational
Gresham Conference Room
Rev. Robert Spears teaching "Daniel"

Chapel Class Intergenerational
(Sanctuary Building-Second Floor) Winn Chapel
Dr. Barry Waugh teaching Westminster Confession of Faith

Fellowship Class Intergenerational (Sanctuary Building-Third Floor) S-304 Rob Gustafson teaching II Timothy

Westminster Class Intergenerational (Sanctuary Building-First Floor) Fellowship Hall Bobby Mann teaching I Corinthians

Sunday Night Prayer Time

Rev. Robert Spears leads a specially designated prayer time each Sunday night before the Evening Worship Service at 5:30pm. All are welcome to attend.



Wee Worship - beginning August 31st

Allison Detmer will resume the Wee Worship Choir (4 year olds through 2nd grade) on Sunday Nights. Leaving after the Offertory on Sunday nights this class will introduce music to our youngest members and prepare them to participate in worship.

Upcoming Sundays

Adult ages and above will continue to meet in the Sanctuary for the next 4 weeks.

Last Book Study of Rare Jewel – August 24th Scott Cook Teaching

Rally Day - August 31st

Promotion Sunday and special program

Prayer for Missions - September 7th

Dr. Phillips and the Missions Committee will lead the entire congregation in a special prayer meeting for World Missions.

Mission Conference - September 14th

Enjoy one of our Missions Conference speakers bring a special message during the Sunday School hour.

Your Friend,

Melta L Junco

Church Administrator

CHURCH INFORMATION

The West End Herald Editor: RE Melton L. Duncan, Sr.

Telephone: 864.232.7621 **Website:** spcgreenville.org

Social Media

facebook.com/spcgreenville twitter.com/spcgreenville fax: (864) 232-7622 * Email: info@spcgreenville.org

Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM

Information Centers: Church Services information 1 * Directions 2 Hospital Information 3 * Upcoming Events 4 * Church Directory 5 * Monthly Activities 6

Church Services: Sunday: Sunday School - 10:00 AM
Morning Worship - 8:30 and 11:00 AM * Evening Worship - 6:00 PM
Wednesday: Supper - 5:45 PM * Prayer Meeting and Bible Study - 6:45 PM

At the Corner of River and Rhett

HARTSVILLE

This past weekend Hartsville Presbyterian Church dedicated their new building. Dr. Phillips was asked to preach on the occasion. We rejoice with the Session for the Lord's blessing in the growth of this new church and the many connections between our churches. Pastor David L. McIntosh, Jr. previously served in the Upcountry at (another daughter church) Woodruff Road but has deep roots in the Pee Dee Region of South Carolina.





Hartsville PCA describes itself as "a new work, but we are endeavoring to follow old and true paths. It is our deepest desire as we seek to organize as a church to glorify God by being intentionally biblical. By that we do not mean that we desire to go back in time to some supposed ancient golden age, nor to recreate any such age in our own time. What we mean by being biblical is that it is our deliberate intent to take the timeless truths and principles of the Bible, learn them, apply them, and live them out in our modern context."

www.Hartsvillepca.org



Church History

Bethel Presbyterian Church Clover, York County, South Carolina

The Bethel Church was organized through the ministry of Rev. William Richardson in 1764 and it is the oldest P.C.A. church in the state. A site for the first building was selected when three men standing on a piece of land realized it was at the center of the area occupied by the members' properties. On that tract was built the first of what would be four churches.

Bethel was not able to call its first minister. Hezekiah Balch, until 1770. Rev. Balch continued at Bethel until 1776 when the dangers of the American Revolution led him to relocate. After Balch, a series of short-term ministers was ended when Rev. James S. Adams served for twenty-nine years beginning in 1811. He was a son of Bethel having been born just a few miles away. He retired from the church in 1840, died five years later, and was buried in the cemetery next to his wife, Erixene. The next minister was Rev. Adams's nephew, S. L. Watson. He was installed April 25, 1840, beginning what would be a forty-two year ministry. He resigned at the age of 84 and was later that year buried next to his wife, Nancy, in the church cemetery.

The next pastor, R. A. Webb, from Oxford, Mississippi, would go on after his Bethel ministry to teach first at South Western Presbyterian Seminary in Tennessee and then Louisville Presbyterian Seminary in Kentucky. While he was preparing for the ministry in Columbia Seminary, his interest in Professor Girardeau went beyond his lectures to his daughter, Sarah, whom he married in 1880. R. A. Webb was ordained and installed in Bethel Church in 1882 for a call that lasted six years. While at Bethel he compiled History of the Presbyterian Church of Bethel in 1887. After a few brief pastorates, he went on to his teaching work. He died in Louisville in 1919.

Bethel Church is in a lovely setting and its grounds, cemetery, and architecture provide a sense of the past. The lovely white building with its columns directs entering worshippers to the greatness of God. The 250th anniversary of Bethel is being celebrated this year with a history book available for purchase and a grand celebration on November 16 with Dr. J. Ligon Duncan, III, speaking.

~Dr. Barry Waugh, Church Historian

105 River Street Greenville, South Carolina 29601-2537

Return Service Requested

The Second Preshyterian Church

MORNING WORSHIP

(verses 5-266, 66, 345

The West End Herald

Vol. CXXII, Edition 33

The Second Presbyterian Church Corner of River and Rhett Streets Greenville, South Carolina

August 18, 2014

Letter from the Church Administrator Sundays @ Second

Activities for Adults, Children, Christian Education & Student Ministry

What You Need to Know

Children's Chapel (ongoing)

Each Sunday morning after the early service ends (approximately 9:55am) Dr. Richard Phillips guides children from 4 year olds through the 4th grade through the morning sermon theme. Bring your child to the sanctuary (or on some Sundays to the Chapel) and their teachers will take them to their Sunday School rooms.

College & 20's group beginning Sept 21st

John Duncan will begin teaching this class in the fall of 2014 on the topic of "How to Study the Bible."

This group will also have a complementing Wednesday night class taught by Pastor Spears on "Christian Manhood and Womanhood."

Covenant Kids / Junior High Sunday School

This year the 5th & 6th graders will be combined with the 7th & 8th graders for Sunday School, Jeff Windt will teach on Psalms Chapters 1-12. This class meets on the 3rd Floor of the Sanctuary Building in S-307.

Deacon Training Class beginning September 28th

Prospective members of the Deacon's Class of 2018 will meet on Sunday mornings during Sunday School (as well as Wednesday nights) for 13 sessions. Deacon Nominations will begin on September 7th.